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Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Tuesday, December 2, 1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

"his week

Check the on-line colle.^e calendar at http://vAVw.horaetownonline.eom/LCC/events.
^ College Council, today, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.
W" Symphonic Band concert, tonight, Performing Arts main hall, 8 p.m. Call 2202 for tickets.

Curriculum Approval Committee, Wednesday, Dec. 3, 3:15-4:45 p.m.. Boardroom.

Strategic Learning Initiative panel discussion, Wednesday, Dec. 3, 3-4:30 p.m., FOR 309.
^ Legislative Action Team, Thursday, Dec. 4. 7:30-9 a.m., Boardroom,

Faculty Council, Thursday, Dec. 4, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom,
w Diversity Team, Thursday, Dec. 4, 3.30-5 p.m. PE 205.

w Katie Lytle retirement reception. Friday, Dec. 5, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Chamber Choir and Concert Choir, Saturday, Dec. 6, 4 p.m., tickets are $4 at the door.

Choirs to

perform
The Chamber Choir

and Concert Choir,

directed by Kimberly

De Moss McConnell,

will perform with the

Eugene Gleemen, on

Thursday, Dec. 4, at

8 p.m., First Baptist
Church. Tickets are $6

for students $8 for

adults. The Lane

Choirs will perform

again in Performing

Arts main theater,

Saturday, Dec. 6, at 4

p.m., for $4 at the door.
Call 2202 for tickets.

Grand opening set for Thurston center

President Jerry Moskus stands at the center of a community team celebrating
the groundbreaking of the college's new Oahidge learning center.

The Lane Community College Learning Center at Thurston High

School will be the first bond-funded neighborhood facility to hold classes,

beginning winter term. A grand opening has been set for Monday, Dec. 8,

with ceremonies from 6-6:30 p.m. and an open house from 5-8:30 p.m., at
333 58th Street in Springfield. Speakers will include agency officials and

Lane graduate Jenny Hardy, now in her eighth year of teaching third grade

at Maple Elementary School. She earned an associate of applied science
degree in early childhood education from Lane in 1983. For more

information about the opening, contact Therese Picado at 2060.

W-2 notice
1997 W-2's will be

mailed to the address as

shown on your
December checks or

LADD statements. If this is not your correct address, please call Personnel Seryices at 2211 and give

us your new address. You may also want to update the number of exemptions you are claiming by
filling out a new W-4 for the new year.

December 3 discussion will focus on SLI

Learn about the progress of the Strategic Learning Initiative at a panel discussion on
Wednesday, Dec. 3, from 3-4:30 p.m. in FOR 309. Vice President Mary Spilde and several SLI

committee members - among them, Margaret Bayless and Dennis Gilbert - will report on six current
projects which the college launched last year: Learning Communities, Contact with Current Thinking

in Every Discipline, New Faculty-Student Technology Roles, Learning Assessment, Experimental

College, and Instructional Technology Infrastructure. Panel members encourage questions provided in

advance through e-mail. The session is the fifth Strategic Conversation since last year - campuswide

discussions about policies, ideas and challenges affecting the Lane community.
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Huichol art exhibit continues through mid-December
The exhibit of Huichol art from Mexico has been extended and will be on display at the

Library's Mezzanine Gallery through Friday, Dec. 12. The display includes brightly colored fabric

wall pieces and beaded masks, animals, bowls and "lucky" eggs. Huichol art is intended to evoke the

visions and spirit world of the Huichol people of central Mexico through the flowing, animated
designs and irch colors. Pieces are for sale-with the smallest pieces starting at $13 dollars-and make
wonderful gifts. For more information, contact Daniel Moretin the Library at 2318.

Now's the time to file for variable annuity
December is the month to think about filing a variable annuity election form with PERS. You

may elect to have 25 percent, 50 percent, or 75 percent of your yearly contributions placed in the

program. The form also may be used to stop future contributions to the variable program or to

change the percentage of future contributions. All elections take effect January 1 and PERS will not
accept forms for 1998 after that date. For further details or a form, contact Personnel.

ATTACHMENT

Today's attachment is the application for the LCC
Foundation's Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for

Innovation. Application deadline is April 13. Call
Joe Farmer at 2803 if you need a copy.

WALL-HUNG white porcelain bathroom sink
w/faucet and ail connections, $40. Five light
hanging light fixture, wrsmoke stack" globes,
$15. Georgia Nissen, Business Technologies,
2534, or 747-1609.

FOR SALE: WEIGHT BENCH SET (includes 2
barbells, 2 dumbbells, padded bench and 150
lbs. of weights. $60 OBO. Call Michelle Scott,
Financial Aid at 747-4501, 2641 or 741-0792
(leave message if no answer).

OFFICE NOTES

1^ Financial Aid will be closed Friday, Dec. 5, for
annual planning for 1998/99.

m- College Finance will be closed Friday, Dec.
12,11:30 a.m.-1 p.m.

THANKS

Several student families in need had an extra

reason to be thankful this year. They would not
have had a Thanksgiving celebration this year
had it not been for the generous donations from
the following staff and students: Lisa Parker,
Business Administration; Alen Bahret, Computer
Services; Barb Delansky, Student Activities and
OSPIRG. On behalf of these families, "Thank
YOU." - Jill Bradley, Women's Program

READY FOR A BiG RIBBON. '87 Mazda 323, red,

4-door, auto, cruise, am/fm/cass, a/c(needs
work), 137,200 miles. Body - great. Windows
tinted in Aug. Cleaned/detaiied in Sept. Ready to
roll at $3,500. Leigh Alice Petty, Disability
Services, 2091 or 2150.

ANTIQUE RING with 6 beautiful oval opals
(4x3mm each) and 10 small rubies in a strikingly
clean, classic design. Beautiful and completely
refurbished (professionally re-tipped and re-
shanked). Asking $250. For info and to arrange
to see it, please contact Catherine Sloat-Leiper
(Counseling) at 343-6321 orTu.-Wed.-Thur. at
2295.

JOBS

OPEN ON CAMPUS ONLY

m- Strategic Learning Initiative Coordinator,
Instruction & Student Services, closes 12/3.

m- Biology instructor (1/5/98 to 3/20/98 with
potential extension), Science, closes 12/9. DIAMOND, .54ct (appraisal included). This

beautifully cut stone can be worn as a pendant
or set in a ring. A deal at $1,400. For more details
please call Catherine Sloat-Leiper (Counseling) at
343-6321 orTu.-Wed.-Thur. at 2295.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

Computer Maintenance Technician, Computer
Services, closes 12/5.

vw Computer Help Desk Coordinator/ Computer
Operator/ Help Desk Support Specialist,
Computer Services, closes 12/10.

BEEMER FOR SALE: 1980 BMW528E, 4 door,
automatic, extra mounted and studded snow tires
included. Runs well but a little rough around the

edges. $1,500 OBO. Call Bob Walen, SES, 2714
or 342-5579.OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

rw International Student Advisor (.75 FTE) /
Student Advisor I, Business and Industry
Services, closes 12/11.

w- Food Service Specialist, Foodservices,
closes 12/12.

HOLIDAY SPECIAL: Taking orders now for Y-
neckiaces with matching earrings, handmade
from sterling silver with Austrian crystals and
pearls. Great holiday gifts. I have samples for
you to see. Nancy Rogers, C. Finance, 2611.

ADS

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day prior
to publication. Next-day placement cannot be
guaranteed. Items will run once and repeat if
space permits. E-mail the daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax to
744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors personally.
No telephone submissions. To attach a flyer, call
to reserve the next available issue and for

instructions. Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591; Angela
Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.

PEUGEOT sport-utility bike, 12-speed, 21",
excellent condition, $75. Ray Mitchell, Performing
Arts, call 342-2816.

FOR SALE: WOODEN CRADLE (painted pastel
colors) $65 OBO. Includes mattress pad, white
eyelet comforter set (bumper pads, cradle sheet,
comforter), approx. 3 additional cradle sheets.
Call Michelle Scott, Financial Aid at 747-4501,

2641 or 741-0792 (leave message if no answer).



2

Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Wednesday, Decembers, 1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
● Curriculum Approval Committee, 3:15-4:45 p.m., Boardroom.

● Strategic Learning Initiative discussion, 3-4:30 p.m., FOR 309.
NOTICE: The Dec. 4 Faculty

Council meeting is canceled.

Meet Gail Campbe
Gail Campbell joined Lane this fall as affirmative action/equal opportunity analyst. She has

previous experience in labor and employee relations and has owned a manufacturing business and
worked as an estate executor, research company manager, and interagency coordinator. She is claimed

as family in the Yakima and Warm Springs Nez Perce tribes. She earned a bachelor of arts in English
and psychology from Michigan State University in 1968.

"My hope for LCC," she says, "is an embrace of all comers,

and an honest appreciation of each individual associated with the

college." She seeks an attitude of inclusivity "beyond title, status,

pay level and other things that engender feelings of exclusivity ...

affirmative action is, for everyone, a door to increased awareness of
the world outside our own."

Gail's passion is fly fishing. Over the past 20 years, she has

taught fly fishing, worked in a fly fishing store, run a fishing lodge,

and volunteered for the Oregon Council of the Federation of Fly
Fishers. This November she attended the Second International

Festival of Women Fly Fishers in Baja, CA, doing organizational
planning as a steering committee member while standing in 91-

degree ocean water. She's a certified Casting Instructor (by the

Federation of Fly Fishers) and loves to teach. "I like to show

others, women especially, that fly fishing is not as hard or

mysterious as it's made out to be, but in fact fairly easy, totally fun, and beautiful as well," she says.
"Heretofore, fly fishing's been done almost exclusively by men, then handed down to their sons in the
form of an oral tradition." Consistent with Affirmative Action's mission, she's interested in modeling
and opening up this sport for women. Gail is the first woman member of the Evergreen Fly Fishing
Club in Washington and one of the first few women members of McKenzie Fly Fishers.

React to college logo designs
The committee charged with developing a new logo and graphic identify for the college has

finished the first phase of its work and has three preliminary logo designs available for staff to see and

react to. You can preview them by visiting displays on the second floor of the Administration

Building, at the Downtown, Cottage Grove or Florence Centers or by visiting the following web site:
http://www.premierelink.com/lcc. You can make an e-mail response from the web address. To see
the designs at the outreach centers, visit Debra Lamb at the DTC, Kim Dotson at Florence or the

receptionist at Cottage Grove. Responses should be sent to Angela Miller, Institutional

Advancement. The designs will be available for comment through Dec. 12.

Craig Taylor leading Northwest research association
Craig Taylor, director of Research and Planning, was recently elected to a three-year term as

president of the Pacific Northwest Association for Institutional Research and Planning. This
association serves Alaska, British Columbia, Washington, Oregon, and Idaho and includes public and
private two-year and four-year institutions. Taylor formerly served on the association executive

board. "I've come to appreciate the many opportunities this organization provides for professional

development," he says, "and also the rich collegial and interaction I've found through my work with
members of this association."
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Friday jazz concert to feature guest artist Jeff Uusitalo
The Lane Jazz Ensemble, directed by Ron Bertucci, adds a special concert featuring guest

trombonist Jeff Uusitalo, on Friday, Dec. 5 at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts main theater. The South
Eugene High School Jazz Band, directed by Ron Black, will join the event. Probably the finest and
most "on call" trombonist in the Northwest, Uusitalo has made his international mark fi-om his home

base in Portland for over 20 years. He toured with the Stan Kenton band fi-om 1975-76 and has

performed with many well-known Jazz artists such as Carl Fontana, Billy Higgins, Barney McClure,
John Heard, Lou Levy, Rob McConnell, and others. He recently performed on The Jazz Summit
television special on PBS. Tickets are $6 adults, $3 students, and may be purchased at the door.
Special price for Lane staff: $5. Call the ticket office afternoons at 2202.

Advisory committee dinner well attended
Over 250 advisory committee members attended the annual advisory committee recognition dinner

held last Thursday evening in the Cafeteria. Greg Harpole fi'om the Oregon Department of Education
was the featured speaker and Cooperative Education was the featured program.

STAFF NOTES

Margaret Bayless, LCCEA president, can now be
reached at phone extension 2695.

FOR SALE; 1971 VW SUPER BEETLE. Excellent

engine and running condition. Body has seen
better days, accessories good, i.e., heater, etc.
$700 OBO. Almost new Dock Martin-Mary Jane
shoes, navy blue, size 4 {women's 6-1/2 to 7),
$35. Kay Gidley, Athletics, 2555, or 345-3706.

THE CHURCHILL HIGH School Band is having a
Christmas tree sale in the parking lot at West 18th
& Bailey Hill. Hours are 3:30-8:30 p.m. Mon.-Fri.,
11 a.m.-8 p.m. Sat., and 1-7 p.m. Sun. Noble,
Grand, and Douglas fir available. Help support the
arts in the schools and buy your tree from the
Churchill Band. Melinda Dunnick, FA, 2347.

REFRIGERATOR for sale. We have an older

Sears frost free type, brown, works fine, $75.
Call Dave Kruse in Applied Engineering at 2001.

FOR SALE: 2 large outdoor planter basins, grayish
blue glaze. $20 each. Helen Vidal, BIS, 2879.

HOLIDAY RAFFLE TICKETS are now on sale at

the Bookstore. Great prizes! Microwave oven;
Sony cordless phone; Fuji 35 mm zoom camera.
Tickets are $1 each, or 6 for $5. Free delivery of
raffle tickets to departments. The drawing will be
Dec. 10 with refreshments at 2 p.m., drawing at
2:30 p.m., and Santa from 2-2:30 p.m. Raffle
tickets are also on sale at the DTC Bookstore.

The DTC prizes are a Sony cordless phone, and
a Franklin Electronic Dictionary/Thesaurus. The
DTC drawing will be held Dec. 10 at 1:30 p.m.
Proceeds will aid student families.

THANKS

A special thank you to all who called regarding a
possible dog for my mom. Daisy, a small
Pekinese, was delivered to mom at Thanksgiving,
and it was love at first sight! Julie Baker, T&D

JOBS

OPEN ON CAMPUS ONLY:

● Strategic Learning Initiative Coordinator,
Instruction & Student Services, closes 12/3.

● Biology instructor (1/5/98 to 3/20/98 with
potential extension). Science, closes 12/9.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES ONLY:

● Computer Maintenance Technician, Computer
Services, closes 12/5.

● Computer Help Desk Coordinator/ Computer
Operator/ Help Desk Support Specialist,
Computer Services, closes 12/10.

ADS

HOLIDAY MARKET, Dec. 4-5, cafeteria,
sponsored by Student Activities, ASLCC and
Food Services. Gift and ornament sales, Kareoke
on Thursday, 11:30 a.m.-2 p.m., Santa on Friday,
1-4 p.m. Gingerbread men, holiday cookies, hot
cider and egg nog. Bring the kids!

FOR SALE: PHEASANTS. Serve something wild
for the holidays. Our SMOKED PHEASANT makes
great hors d'oeuvres or a delicious holiday
dinner. $16. I will deliver to main campus or the
Downtown Center on December 10. Jim Pitney,
Board of Education, 998-2711.

CONDO FOR RENT at Mt. Bachelor Village, Bend.
2-bedroom on one level, 2 baths (1 with marble
Jacuzzi tub), refrigerator, dishwasher, washer &
dryer, color TV and VCR. Tennis (indoor &
outdoor), bicycle paths and walking trails along
the Deschutes River. New heated swimming
pool and two outdoor heated spas. Access to
Bend Athletic Club with facilities. $95/night for
two or $115 for four, normally rents at $194 plus
tax per night, 2-night minimum. ALSO: 1-bedroom
condo with kitchenette, TV/VCR, sleeps 4, $55
for two or $75 for four, 2-night minimum. Phone
Hazel Smith (retired) 686-8114.

JUST ADD FISH AND WATER: salt or fresh. Six

month old 30 gallon aquarium for sale (we bought
the next bigger size). Includes; heater, pump,
light, hood, undergravel filter with protein skimmer
for use with saltwater. You only need to add a
gravel cleaner, freshwater gravel or salinity
tester for salt water. $85 includes delivery, set
up, and house calls (cost $150+ new). Call
Cheryl Kempner, Study Skills, at 2844 or Ken, the
aquarium husband, at 344-3460 evenings.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day prior to
publication. Next-day placement cannot be
guaranteed. Items will run once and repeat if
space permits. E-mail the daily@instadv_ma, or
Dally@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax to
744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors personally.
No telephone submissions. To attach a flyer, call
for instructions and to reserve the next available

issue. Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591; Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.
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Today through Friday
* Diversity Team, today. 3.30-5 p.m., PE 205.

* Holiday Market, cafeteria, today and Friday.

* Canceled: Faculty Council, today.

* Katie Lytle retirement reception, Friday, Dec. 5, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Boardroom.

* Lane Jazz Ensemble, Friday, Dec. 5, 8 p.m., Performing Arts main theater.

* Chamber Choir and Concert Choir, Saturday, Dec. 6, 4 p.m., Performing Arts main theater.

Lisa Parker named employee of the month
Congratulations to Lisa Parker of Business Administration. She has been named Outstanding

Classified Employee of the Month for December. Although Lisa hasn't been here for very long, she has
certainly made a place for herself in the department. She is friendly and courteous to staff and students
alike. She is always willing to go the extra mile without any expectation of recognition. She has on
occasion, when speaking on the phone, actually called someone to inake sure they were available before
she transfered the call to them. She observes, anticipates and indeed leads in terms of new ideas,

alternative approaches and better ways of doing things. She approaches problem solving with
enthusiasm and creativity. She is also very resourceful, having been instrumental in obtaining furniture
and fixtures for the new department office.

More farms than ever enrolled in Lane program
To accommodate demand, the Farm Business Management program has enrolled the largest number

of participants in program history. This fall there are 72 farms enrolled. "Actually, we have been
enrolling fairly high numbers for some time," says instructor/coordinator Gary Valde. He had 67
participating farms last year and more than 60 each year since 1988. "This is an average of over 40
percent above FTE expectations for the program during these 10 years."

Contributions invited for senior companion gift
From Sandra Jones: The Senior Companion Program Advisory Council is recognizing the hard work

of the Senior Companions at an annual Christmas Brunch. They would like to present a $10 grocery
store gift certificate in a basket of fruit, nuts and candy. The seniors all work 20 hours per week helping
other seniors and disabled adults. They are all low income and will appreciate this immensely. If

anyone would like to help with a cash gift or the filling of the basket, please send or drop off at the
Senior Companion office at 1445 Willamette, Suite 12, in Eugene, or send through campus mail. We will
appreciate all the help we can get. If you have questions call me at 683-8043. Thank you!

Correction

The URL for the college events and meetings calendar on the web has been misprinted in previous
Dailies. The correct URL is: http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtmI?show=.l

PC e-mail readers can click on the URL and be transported directly to that web site; Mac e-mail

readers may copy and paste the address into Netscape's location bar. People can also access the calendar
via Lane's home page by selecting Calendars and then Events and Meetings Calendar.

Paychecks can be directly deposited
Did you know that your payroll check can be automatically deposited each payday into your

checking and/or savings account through the Lane Automatic Direct Deposit (LADD) program? Think
about it — no trips to the bank, no waiting in line, no checks lost in the mail (and no waiting for a
replacement check). And, your money is available the morning of the payday. You will receive a
deposit notice in the mail each payday. LADD forms are available in College Finance.
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Communications workshop has openings
A few spots remain in the High Performance Communication Skills Workshops on December 15 and

22. These two days focus on building common individual communication skills such as giving and

receiving feedback, raising issues, perception checking and continue with the application of these skills in

group settings. As we work more and more in team environments, past workshop participants find they
are able to problem solve and communicate more effectively after taking the workshop. To register,

phone voice mail box 7775. If you have questions regarding the training, phone Julie Baker at 2199.

Theater supporters win tree decorating award
The Friends of LCC Theater, a group of staff and spouses, entered the Festival of Trees at Valley

River Inn over Thanksgiving weekend. Coopers & Lybrand paid for a tree and decorations. Local

performing arts organizations and restaurants provided complementary tickets and dinners as gift

packages offered in auction with the tree. The Friends decorated the tree. The entry won the Most

Elegant Tree Award in the amateur tabletop category. Nanci LaVelle, interim chair of Lane's Division of

Arts, received the award on behalf of the group.

Don't be left out in the cold

Work out in Lane's premier indoor fitness facility, the Fitness Education Center. El Nino got you

down? We have Nordic Tracks too! For registration information, turn to page 61 of your winter term

class schedule or call 2058. Visit our web page at http://lanecc.edu: 1080/webpagesAcc/healthpe/fec.htm.

Don't hesitate to drop by during finals week to check out the facility (PE 101). Hours will be 7-9 a.m.

and 12-6 p.m. Monday through Thursday. Come join us this winter, and get on the "Pathway to
Fitness"!

door; roof rack; runs and looks great. $7,800.
Dorothy Wearne 942-9282 (or 2656 (Media Arts).

OFFICE NOTES

* Financial Aid closed Friday, Dec. 5.
* College Finance closed Friday, Dec. 12,

11:30 a.m. -1 p.m. SAVE AN ADDITIONAL 20% off one item* with this

ad during the Bookstore's 10% Off Almost*
Everything Sale, December 8 -12. Make your
holiday shopping easier with free Christmas gift
wrapping at the Bookstore. Take a look at our new
holiday gift ideas, and ornaments too. Check out
Jan Brett's Christmas books, including "The Hat";
selections from Oprah's Book Club;, Boyd's
Collectible Bears; and Ty Beanie Babies. One ad
per person please. *Exclusions posted in the store.

HOLIDAY RAFFLE TICKETS are now on sale at the

Bookstore. Great prizes! Microwave oven; Sony
cordless phone; Fuji 35 mm zoom camera. Tickets
are $1 each, or 6 for $5. Free delivery of raffle
tickets to departments. The drawing will be Dec. 10
with refreshments at 2 p.m., drawing at 2:30 p.m.,
and Santa and Santa's Helper from 2-2:30 p.m.
Raffle tickets are also on sale at the DTC

Bookstore. The DTC prizes are a Sony cordless
phone, and a Franklin Electronic Dictionary/
Thesaurus. The DTC drawing will be held Dec. 10
at 1:30 p.m. Proceeds will aid student families.

FOR SALE: PHEASANTS. Serve something wild for
the holidays. Our SMOKED PHEASANT makes
great hors d'oeuvres or a delicious holiday dinner.
$16. I will deliver to main campus or the
Downtown Center on December 10. Jim Pitney,
Board of Education, 998-2711.

JOBS

OPEN ON CAMPUS ONLY:

● Biology instructor (1/5/98 to 3/20/98 with
potential extension), Science, closes 12/9.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

● Computer Maintenance Technician, Computer
Services, closes 12/£.

● Computer Help Desk Coordinator/ Computer
Operator/ Help Desk Support Specialist,
Computer Services, closes 12/10.

ADS

FOR SALE: 6 ft. sleeper sofa. Rust and cream
colored. Good condition. $100. Laura Maitland,

Business, 2193, or 935-3729.

NEWTHIS WEEK at the bookstore: Dr. Seuss

books, Christmas coloring books. Over 75 different
cookbooks. Great gift ideas!

CELEBRATE THE HOLIDAYS and our 20th year as
a cottage industry! Our family's Christmas wreaths
offer an Oregon greens sampler of incense cedar,
juniper, Ponderosa Pine with Cones, Noble and
Douglas Fir, accented with holly and a red bow.
Sample wreath and catalogue in English office,
CEN 448 or call Susan Glassow, English, 2140, or
Jones Creek Wreaths at 998-8327. DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day prior to

publication. Next-day placement cannot be
guaranteed. Items will run once and repeat if
space permits. E-mail the daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax to
744-4170. Do not e-mail the editors personally. No

telephone submissions. To attach a flyer, cal! for
instructions and to reserve the next available

issue. Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591; Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.

GOLDIE NEEDS A HOME FOR CHRISTMAS! Golden

retriever/yeilow lab (?) loves people, kids, a yard
to play in and a loving home to snooze & cuddle in.
If you are interested in a really sweet dog call
Audrey in T&D, 2502, (or e-mail) for more info.

FOR SALE: 1990 NISSAN Axxess all-wheel drive

van. Automatic; 88,700 miles; cassette deck; 5-
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This week Tonight: Thurston
grand opening

The grand opening of the

Lane Community College

Learning Center at Thurston

High is tonight with speakers

from 6-6:30 p.m. and an open

house from 5-8:30 p.m., 333

58th Street, Springfield.

* Check the on-line college calendar at

http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.l

Board agenda
The Board of Education meets Wednesday, Dec. 10, at 5 p.m. in

Renaissance Room for a closed executive session regarding labor

negotiations, followed by an open work session on policy governance.

The regular meeting begins at 7 p.m. in the Boardroom. Agenda:

Wildish building elevator addition; 1998-99 Budget calendar,

discussion/action; Zone 5 Budget Committee appointment; managers' family tuition waiver policy,

discussion/action; advisory committee membership appointments; and audit report.

KLCC's Don Hein joins national audience research team
KLCC 89.7 FM Program Director Don Hein has been asked to join the Audience 98 team of research

associates. Hein is one of eight public radio professionals nationwide who will examine questions about
listening and giving that arose from Audience 98 data released in September by David Giovannoni's
audience research analysis. The research team will analyze the data and issue reports between January

and April 1998. Hein will focus on listeners' programming perceptions, investigating the characteristics
of listeners who prefer national to local programming. Other associates will look at topics such as the
values of various audiences sharing program tastes, listener's perceptions of on-air fundraising, the

impact of underwriting on listener support, and the changing media use among public radio listeners.

Answers to your questions about the college logo project
There has been a lot of interest in the preliminary logo designs. The college logo committee has

received many comments and also questions. Here are answers to the most common questions:

* These are preliminary designs. We need your reaction to individual elements within the designs, as
well as to each design in its entirety. You don't have to pick one, but can react to the elements in all

three. If you already responded and didn't understand that, feel free to send another response.

* We are showing them in black and white because at the moment we are concentrating on shapes. Our
final choice will be used in color and black and white.

* We are developing a new logo for the college because it is important for the college to have a strong

and recognizable graphic identity. A strong graphic identify increases the college's visibility.
Repeated use in cormection with college programs and services increases awareness of the college and

the variety of its offerings. The college has not gone through a thoughtful logo process for many

years and currently is using two logos. The one that appears on college stationery isn't bold enough

to serve many of our needs and does not work on the web. The bolder one that is used in
promotional materials has been called "unfriendly" and also doesn't work on the web.

The final day for receiving input is this Friday, Dec. 12, so please e-mail or send your written
comments to the college logo committee, c/o Angela Miller, Institutional Advancement, by Friday.

Small Business Management program thriving
The Small Business Management program continues to be very popular with local owners of growing

businesses. Coordinators and instructors Jean Names and Bill Klupenger are working with nearly 80

businesses throughout Lane county. There were over 40 completed applications for the Small Business
Management program for only 25 spaces. Three years ago, less than half of the participant-businesses
had their own financial accounting software. Now almost all do. Many more are using the Internet and
more are paying for assistance from outside professionals such as accountants, attorneys, and bankers.
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Last week to change insurance for classified, managers
Classified and management employees interested in changing fi-om one medical insurance plan to

another, or adding a dependent to medical/vision or dental insurance coverage, may do so during open
enrollment through Dec. 12. New enrollment forms may be picked up in Personnel Services. All
changes and additions must be received by Personnel by 5 p.m. on Dec. 12, to be effective Jan. 1.

Insurance notice to classified bargaining unit employees
From the Joint Classifled/Management Bargaining Team: Many of you have expressed a desire to

have the option to add dependents and/or change between the indemnity insurance and HMO options
when the current classified contract negotiations are finished. We have confirmation from the college's
Agent of Record that Regence Blue Cross/Blue Choice HMO will allow another open enrollment period
at that time, in addition to the standard open enrollment period ending Dec. 12. The joint classified/
management bargaining team is still discussing insurance coverage and cost impact issues. Remember,

there will be no change in the amount of payroll deduction on December checks as a result of the

impending insurance cost increase. The possibility of any impact of subsequent payroll deductions from
paychecks is still under discussion. We will keep you informed of future changes as they develop.

Lane Community College Department Closures
December 15, 1997 - January 2, 1998

Department Beginning Ending
Date

Hours Closed Covering Department
and ExtensionDate

Admissions 12/19/97 Counseling11:30 am -1:30 pm 2204

Bookstore 12/19/97 Closed at Noon Purchasing 2208

Business Administration 12/18/97 Closed at Noon Social Science 2427

Business Administration 12/19/97 1/2/98 Closed Social Science 2427

Disability Services 12/15/97 10:30 am - 2:30 pm Student Health 2665

Foundation 1/2/98 Closed Instructional Service 2120

Library 12/22/97 12/23/97 Open 10-2

Library 12/29/97 12/31/97 Closed Available by phone 2273

Math 12/22/97 12/23/97 Closed Office of Instruction 2308

Science 12/22/97 12/23/97 Closed Family & Health Careers 2619

Student Health 12/22/97 12/23/97 Closed Disability Services 2150

Student Records 12/19/97 Counseling11:30 am -1:30 pm 2204

Study Skills 12/22/97 12/23/97 Closed English 2419

Study Skills 12/29/97 EnglishOpen 10-2 2419

Study Skills 12/30/97 12/31/97 Closed English 2419

Substance Abuse Prevention 12/15/97 12/19/97 Closed Student Health 2665

Substance Abuse Prevention 12/22/97 12/23/97 Closed Disability Services 2150

Substance Abuse Prevention 12/29/97 1/2/98 Closed Student Health 2665

OFFICE NOTES

College Finance closed Dec. 12,11:30 a.m.-l p.m.

JOBS

OPEN ON CAMPUS ONLY:

* Biology instmctor (1/5/98 to 3/20/98 with
potential extension), Science, closes 12/9.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES ONLY:

+ Financial Specialist, Co. Finance, closes 12/10.
* Computer Help Desk Coordinator/ Computer

Operator/ Help Desk Support Specialist,
Computer Services, closes 12/10.

CHRISTMAS IDEA: Player piano for sale. Wurlitzer-
Kingston circa 1915, mahogany, good condition,
includes 100 piano rolls, $1,200. Terry Grove, CF,
2603, or 345-9361 eves.

FOR RENT: 1-bedroom, water & garbage paid,
available now. Upstairs unit located in a 4-plex.
See at 608 N. 4th, Springfield. Apt. #3. $375, $250
deposit, 687-7888, Pat Hansen, BT, 201R

THE DAILY will publish Dec. 10; 11, 15, 22 and 29.
The Monday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule will
resume Jan. 5.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day prior to
publication. E-mail the daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax to
744-4170. To attach a flyer, call to reserve the
next available issue. Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591;
Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.7c

ADS

READY FOR A BIG RIBBON. '87 Mazda 323, red,
4-door, auto, cruise, am/fm/cass, a/c(needs work)
137,200 miles. Body - great. Windows tinted in
Aug. Cleaned/detailed in Sept. Ready to roll at
$3,500 OBO. Leigh Alice Petty, DS, 2091 or 2150.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Wednesday, December 10,1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
* Happy birthday, President Moskus! Visit the President's Office today from 11-11:30 a.m. for

surprise happy birthday cake and coffee.

* Check the on-line calendar at http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=. 1

* Bookstore raffle, 2:30 p.m., refreshments at 2 p.m., Santa and Santa's Helper visit from 2-2:30 p.m.

* Board of Education, 5 p.m.. Renaissance Room, closed executive session on labor negotiations,
followed by open work session on policy governance; and regular meeting, 7 p.m.. Boardroom.

Classified Council meets
Classified Council meets Thursday,

Dec. 11, from 8:30-9:30 a.m. in PE-205.

Contact Elaine Marsh at 2104 or Carrol

Barton at 2273.

Faculty Council report
Faculty Council discussed the college

policy on incompletes at its Nov. 13
meeting. Council members will seek

feedback from their respective

departments on the following: 1) Should a
fee be charged? 2) Should an incomplete
grade be processed automatically or
should the faculty member facilitate the

process? 3) Should there be a one year

deadline for a student to complete the
coursework? Members emphasized that
in order for students to be eligible for a

grade of incomplete they must have satisfactorily completed 75 percent of the coursework. Council

reminded faculty to include the policy on incompletes on their class syllabi next term.

Council also heard from Roka Walsh who now staffs the ITC lab. She announced that there are many
program applications available for staff to use. She is also accepting suggestions for multimedia uses,
web and distance learning, online classes, etc.

Faculty Council’s next meeting is Thursday, Jan. 8, from 3-4:30 p.m. in the Boardroom.

Business Administration welcomes new chair Nwafejoku
Okolie Wadibie, and celebrates, for the second year in a row,

a more than 10 percent increase in FTE. Staff attribute
increased enrollment to a customer-driven, staff-participative
approach to scheduling, with strong awareness and caring
support from their departmental secretary. From left: N.
Okolie Wadibie, Tom Birkenhead, Velma Jesser, Fred Meyer,
Cathy Grant-Churchwell, Stephen Hamilton, Lee Hawthorne,
Bruce Voyce, and Lisa Parker.

Sen. Ron Wyden to visit
U.S. Senator Ron Wyden will speak to Steve Candee's American Government class on Monday, Jan.

5, from 9-9:50 a.m. in FOR 307. His topics will include the declining trust in government and the results
of the recent Congressional session that just ended. There is room for a small class in addition to Steve's

and other individual guests who may wish to attend. For more information call Steve Candee at 2188,

Bus trip deadline
Everyone's welcome to join the Saturday, Dec. 13, shopping trip and tour to Portland. Stops include

Pioneer Courthouse Square, NW 23rd shopping district, and a St. Helens excursion to view the annual

parade of ships on the Columbia River. Cost is $20 per person. Reservations and payment are required
by Dec. 11 in College Finance; use account number 101-541-8017-000000-4610. For more information,

contact Alen Bahret in Computer Services at 2247 or Vickie McKenna in College Finance at 2606. The

trip is sponsored by the Classified Professional Development Team and LCC Employees Federation.
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Application deadlines for learning community courses
Apply by February 9 for fall term and to get your course into the annual schedule. Winter and

spring learning communty course applications submitted by Feb. 9 can make it into the annual schedule.

Optional later deadlines for winter and spring will be announced (however, by waiting your course will
not be in the schedule). Submit applications to Margaret Bayless or Katie Morrison-Graham.

Logo deadline is Friday
There continues to be a lot of interest in the preliminary logo designs. The committee has received

many comments and questions. Please turn in paper or e-mail reactions by Friday to the college design
committee, in care of Angela Miller, Institutional Advancement. Some questions and answers:

Q. Why didn't you hold a contest to design the logo?

A. We did not hold a contest or ask students to design the logo because the project includes more than
creating a graphic. It also includes help with designing college pubhcations and web pages, as well as
providing a graphics manual and help with technology to make it easy for college staff to use the new
design. We were looking for an established graphic designer who could provide this range of services and
followup help if needed. We selected the designer by sending a request for proposals to design firms and
our graphic design faculty. We received nine responses, interviewed four and selected Oslund.

Q. WTiat are you going to do with staff input?

A. We have made this a very open process because we want to hear staff ideas. We also are viewing

staff as a kind of test market to see how the designs are viewed. The committee will take this input and
use it to influence the ultimate design.

MOREOFFICE CLOSURES

* College Finance closed Friday, Dec. 12, 11:30
a.m.-l p.m.; and Wednesday, Dec. 17, from 11
a.m.-l p.m.

* Student Health closed Friday, Dec. 12, 12-5
p.m. for all-staff planning session. Phones will
answered by Disability Services; campus
medical emergencies should be directed to
Campus Public Safety at 5555.

* Women's Center open Dec. 8-19 from 9 a.m.-4
p.m.; closed Dec. 22-26; open Dec. 29 & 30
from 9 a.m.-4 p.m and Dec. 31 from 9 a.m.-3
p.m., and closed Jan. 1 &2. Regularwinter
term hours resume at 8 a.m., Jan. 5.

JOBS

OPENTOTHEPUBUC:

* Faculty/Counselor, Counseling, closes 1/15.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

+ Computer Help Desk Coordinator, Computer
Services, closes 12/17.

* Financial Specialist, Co. Finance, closes 12/10.
* Computer Help Desk Coordinator/ Computer

Operator/ Help Desk Support Specialist,
Computer Services, closes 12/10.

ADS

1993 TOYOTA TRUCK, SB DX, 5-spd, canopy and
bediiner, 34,000 miles, excellent condition, $7,800.
Stan Swank, Science, 2051, or 338-8355 home.

THANKS

* Thank you to Student Health, Career
Counseling, Student Activities, and ABSE for
participating in and supporting my efforts to
familiarize DTC GED students with main

campus. The students thoroughly enjoyed the
scavenger hunt, and feedback on the field trip
was very positive. - Patti Jackson, ABSE, 2913

FREE SQUASH: Large Hubbards, some others.
Bob Way, Co-op, 2203, or 895-2352.

TAKING ORDERS for evergreen Christmas
wreaths. $25. Call April Costa, Institutional
Advancement, at 836-7636 or 836-7658.

You folks are great! Thank you to the
wonderful group of people who were ready
and willing to help with the high school
counselor assembly on Nov. 20! John Winquist
(our MC), Marie Matsen, Carol Lynn Morse,
Donna Rose, Mason Davis, Kaya Stasch, Bob
Prokop, Debra Lamb, Judith Gabriel, Tom
Wiedeman, Becky Hopkins (from Selectemp),
Rita Hennessey, Wendy Westfall, Phil Powers
(and assistants), Guy Plaa, LCC culinary
students. Food Services, Campus Services,
Heather Hafer and Bryan Gates (Student
Ambassadors). This event could not have
happened without your support! Happy
Holidays! - Luci Amabisca, High School/
Community Relations

FOR THE YOUNGER ONE to get started. Just in
time for Xmas! Nintendo with 5 games, 2 controls
and more! All for $75! Rick Venturi, SES, 2101, or
484-6024.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day prior to
publication. The Daily will publish Dec. 11,15, 22
and 29 and return to the Monday-Wednesday-
Thursday schedule on Jan. 5. E-mail submissions
to the daily@instadv_ma, or Daily@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210 or fax to 744-4170. To attach

a flyer, call to reserve the next available issue.
Joan Aschim, Editor, 2591; Angela Miller,
Assistant Editor, 2268.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Thursday, December 11, 1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
Check the on-line calendar at http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.l

Classified Council, Thursday, Dec. 11, 8:30-9:30 a.m., in PE 205.

It's time to file for variable annuityMeet Bob Baldwin
December is the month to think about filing a

variable annuity election form with PERS. You may elect to

have 25 percent, 50 percent, or 75 percent of your yearly

contributions placed in the program. The form also may be

used to stop future contributions to the variable program or

to change the percentage of future contributions. All

elections take effect January 1 and PERS will not accept
forms for 1998 after that date. For further details or a form,
contact Personnel.

Huichol art exhibit ends Friday
Friday's the last day for the exhibit of Huichol art

from Mexico in the Library's Mezzanine Gallery. The

display includes brightly colored fabric wall pieces and

beaded masks, animals, bowls, and "lucky" eggs. Huichol art

is intended to evoke the visions and spirit world of the

Huichol people of central Mexico through the flowing,

animated designs and rich colors. Pieces are for sale, with the

smallest pieces starting at $13 dollars, and make wonderful

gifts. For more information, call Daniel Moret at 2318.

Bob Baldwin was hired as

procurement specialist in

September. He previously

worked as financial specialist in

Training and Development in

1996/97. Before joining Lane, he
was a tax accountant at Carter

and Carter. He is treasurer for

Friends of Sorenson and is past
treasurer for the Democratic

Party of Lane County.
Bob earned a master's

degree in tax accounting at

Portland State University in 1994

and a bachelor of science degree

in political science from the

University of Oregon in 1991.

He is available to speak on

campaign finance reform, tax

policy, and tax law. He can be

reached in Purchasing Services
at 2574.

W-2 notice
1997 W-2's will be mailed to the address as shown on

your December checks or LADD statements. If this is not

your correct address, please call Personnel Services at 2211

and give us your new address. You may also want to update

the number of exemptions you are claiming by filling out a

new W-4 for the new year.

Carl Perkins grant internship funding
deadline extended

The deadline to apply for Carl Perkins grant internship
funds has been extended. The new deadline date to submit

the Carl Perkins grant internship form to Cooperative

Education is January 15. Call Carol Woodman or Bob Way

at 2509 for an application.

Sen. Ron Wyden to visit
U.S. Senator Ron Wyden will speak to Steve Candee's American Government class on

Monday, Jan. 5, from 9-9:50 a.m. in FOR 307. His topics will include the declining trust in

government and the results of the recent Congressional session that just ended. There is room for

a small class in addition to Steve's and other individual guests who may wish to attend. For more
information, call Steve Candee at 2188.
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I Problems, Complaint Procedures & Accommodations
j Lane Coriimunity College is committed to providing a respectful working and learning
I environment that is free from discrimination, harassment and retaliation. Lane Community

I College is committed to equal opportunity, affirmative action, cultural diversity, and compliance
I with the Americans with Disabilities Act. The college prohibits discrimination in admissions,
I employment and access to college programs, activities, and services. Sexual harassment and other

I conduct which creates a hostile, intimidating or offensive environment is prohibited by the
I college. For assistance, support, help in resolution of problems, or information about complaint
I procedures, please contact the following:

j Regarding student disability accommodations, assistance and disability-related problems:
I * Leigh Alice Petty, Disability Services, CEN 217, Ext. 2150; TTY 741-3079.
j Regarding staffapplicant disability accommodations:
I * Sue Colvin, Personnel Services, ADM 114, Ext. 2583.

\ Regarding sexual harassment problems and complaint procedures:

1 * Kate Barry, Women's Program, CEN 213, Ext. 2264.
I Regarding discrimination or harassment problems and complaint procedures:

j * Jose Ortal, Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity, ADM 122, Ext. 2801 or 2040. .
I Regarding student's rights, responsibilities, and conduct:

[ *__B_arto^Del^sky, Student Activities, CEN 202B, Ext. 2337.

CORRECTION

A misprint in yesterday's Daily misspelled the
new Business Administration chair's name.
It's N. Okolie Uwadibie.

everything, auto, trans., AM/FM cassette 4-
speaker stereo, air conditioning, and other
extras-all for the new low price of $15,900.
Greg Fishwick, 686-3072.

1993 TOYOTA TRUCK, SB DX, 5-spd, canopy
and bedliner, 34,000 miles, excellent condition,
$7,800. Stan Swank, Science, 2051, or 338-
8355 home.

CLOSURE REMINDERS

College Finance closed Friday, Dec. 12,
11:30 a.m.-l p.m.; and Wednesday, Dec.
17, from 11 a.m.-l p.m.
Student Health closed Friday, Dec. 12, 12-5
p.m. for ali-staff planning session. Phones
will be answered by Disability Services;
campus medical emergencies should be
directed to Campus Public Safety at 5555.
Women's Center open Dec. 8-19 from
9 a.m.-4 p.m.; closed Dec. 22-26; open
Dec. 29 & 30 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. and Dec.
31 from 9 a.m.-3 p.m., and closed Jan. 1 &
2. Regular winter term hours resume at 8
a.m., Jan. 5.

FREE SQUASH: Large Hubbards, some others.
Bob Way, Co-op, 2203, or 895-2352.

TAKING ORDERS for evergreen Christmas
wreaths. $25. Call April Costa, Institutional
Advancement, at 836-7636 or 836-7658.

FOR THE YOUNGER ONE to get started. Just
in time for Xmas! Nintendo with 5 games, 2
controls and more! All for $75! Rick Venturi,
SES, 2101, or 484-6024.

JOBS

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

* Faculty/Counselor, Counseling, closes
1/15.

READY FOR A BIG RIBBON. '87 Mazda 323,
red, 4-door, auto, cruise, am/fm/cass,
a/c(needs work), 137,200 miles. Body - great.
Windows tinted in Aug. Cleaned/detailed in
Sept. Ready to roll at $3,500 OBO. Leigh Alice
Petty, DS, 2091 or 2150.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES ONLY:

* Computer Help Desk Coordinator, Computer
Services, closes 12/17.

PLAYER PIANO for sale. Wurlitzer-Kingston
circa 1915, mahogany, good condition,
includes 100 piano rolls, $1,200. Terry Grove,
CF, 2603, or 345-9361 eves.

ADS

VEGAS BOWL T-shirts, $9; sweatshirts
$19.95. Contact Greg Evans, Student
Activities, before Dec. 17 with sizes.

THE DAILY publishes Dec. 15, 22 & 29 and
resumes the M-W-Th schedule on Jan. 5.

FOR SALE: 1984 BMW318I Sedan 2D, 4-cycl.
1.8 liter 5-speed, AC, power steering, cruise
control, sliding sun roof, ail records, excellent
condition. $3,500. Contact Connie Clark, Bus.
Tech. 2221, or 343-9454. Contact after Jan. 1
or before Dec. 15.

DEADLINE for The Daily is noon of the day
prior to publication. The Daily will publish Dec.
11, 15, 22 and 29 and return to the Monday-
Wednesday-Thursday schedule on Jan. 5. E-
mail submissions to the daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax
to 744-4170, To attach a flyer, call to reserve
the next available issue. Joan Aschim, Editor,
2591; Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.

LAST CHANCE before the holidays to gain the
safety and freedom of four wheel drive! Buy
my 1994 GMC Jimmy 4-door 4x4 with power
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College -

Monday, December 15,1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

This week

Check the on-line calendar at

http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.l

Board report
The Board of Education extended the family tuition waiver for managers at its Dec. 10

meeting. The president will negotiate some cost-saving modifications to the program for fall term
and later.

The board accepted five retirements: Tom Birkenhead, business instructor, July 1; Hal
Davis, construction technology instructor, Dec. 12; Willie Kealoha, culinary arts
instructor/coordinator, Feb. 27; Don Savoie, culinary arts instructor, Feb. 28; and Don Wilson,
social science instructor, Feb. 27.

In other business the board awarded a $93,000 contract to Morris P. Kielty to add an elevator

to the Wildish Building, approved the 1998-99 budget calendar, approved 1997-98 advisory
committee appointments, and accepted clean financial audits for 1996-97 for the college and
KLCC.

In the interest of encouraging diversity, Adam Young invited applications for appointment to
the Zone 5 seat on the Budget Committee. He said applicants should send a letter of interest to

him at 2250 Patterson #88, Eugene OR 97405, by Jan. 12. Any qualified voter in Lane's district

may serve, except college employees.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 14.

1998-99 Budget Calendar
1/2-4/3 1998-99 budget development staff work

Budget Committee orientation

3/23-4/3 Budget Sub-Committee meetings

3/11

4/29 Budget Committee meeting and presentation of budget document

Budget Committee meeting

Budget Committee meeting

Budget hearing; board adopts budget; appropriates levies/taxes

Certify levy to county assessor

5/6

5/13

6/10

7/15

Thurston opening a success
The Thurston community learning center was ready for its visitors at the open house

activities this week because of many staff from across campus who made the extra effort to make

it all happen. Many thanks to Paul Colvin, Mike Ruiz, Chuck Reid, Virginia Brady, Judy Ann
Fuller (and many other Campus Services staff), Nick Cheshire, Lee Hallin, Thad Cowdin, Casey
Adams, Bob Vogel, Ann Bacon, Eric Anderson, Dennis Mills, Carol Lynn Morse, Addie Lou

Willis, Peggy Hudson and Ross Jackson, Printing/Graphics staff, Food Services staff, Diane

Dann, Joan Aschim, Susan Sutton, Katie Lytle, Darlene Baker, Verne Whittaker, Jack Jones,

Mike Smith, Jermifer Staniak, Patty Horton, Luci Amabisca, Cynde Leathers, Delna Coe, Joan

Benz, Kaya Stasch, Geri Meyers, Bruce Voyce, Julie Leonard, President Moskus, the vice
presidents and Board of Education members, and others who joined in on the effort of getting the
center ready to go and providing Lane services and information at the open house. Special thanks
to Therese Picado, for organizing the event! Yes, it does really take a whole college to make
these centers and college events successful! - Debra Lamb, Continuing Education
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CLOSURE REMINDERS

* College Finance closed Wednesday. Dec. 17,11 a.m.-l p.m.

* Women's Center open Dec. 8-19, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.; closed Dec. 22-26;
open Dec. 29 & 30, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.; open Dec. 31, 9 a.m.-3 p.m.; closed
Jan. 1; open Jan. 2, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Regular winter term hours resume
at8 a.m., Jan. 5.W E l L N E S S

Health tips

● If you eat lots of

margarine and other

processed foods

containing

hydrogenated fats,
cutback. When the

fat in food is

hydrogenated, some
of it becomes "trans"

fatty acids, which

may increase the risk

of heart diseasejust
like the saturated fat

in butter. Substitute

vegetable oil for

butter or margarine

in cooking. If you
follow a low-fat diet,

it's okay to eat a
small amount of

butter or margarine.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES ONLY:

* Computer Help Desk Coordinator, Computer Services, closes 12/17.

* Outreach Center Coordinator, 3 positions available/Community
Learning Center (Pay level 9), closes 12/19.

OPENTOTHEPUBUC:

* Parent Consultant (from 1/98 through 6/98), Student Services
Childcare Resource Connection, closes 12/23.

* Faculty/Counselor, Counseling, closes 1/15.

ADS

FOR SALE 87 CHEVY NOVA (like a Toyota Corolla). Runs great! New
brakes, clutch, muffler. 90,000 miles, red 4-dr, 5-spd. $2,400. Call 345-
8818. W. Loren, H&PE, 2549.

HOUSEMATE to share home, gardens with professional and cat. Near
park, river. Clean, mature, non-smokers. $280 + 1/2 util. Call 686-5125.

W. Loren, H&PE, 2549

FOR SALE: 486/66 340 HD Sms ram, 28.8 modem, speakers, Panasonic
KXP-1180 dot matrix printer, Windows 3.1, misc. software, $450. 461-
4649 or call Jana Nelson in Math at 2393.

STUDIO APARTMENT for rent: Quiet, comfortable, own garden space.
$320 1st, last and deposit, 344-5846, gail shilliday@library_ma@ lcc.

● Many types of

shellfish - notably

crab, scallops,

mussels, clams, and

lobster - are actually

slightly lower in
cholesterol than

chicken or beef

Even though shrimp

and crayfish have
about twice as much

cholesterol as meat,

they contain much

less fat, and their fat

is largely
unsaturated and

includes heart-

healthy omega-3

fatty acids.

1996 LX TOYOTA TACOMA X-cab: power steering, AC, AM-FM
cassette, cruise, 5 spd, bedliner, 19,000 miles, excellent condition
$12,200. Doris Burkland, Study Skills, 2071, or 342-7452 home.

ANTIQUE BUTTON BROOCHES, designed by Sandy Hord. Many designs
to choose from. Some ready-made, ranging from $8 to $12. Call today,
431-0499. (Kim Bower, T&D, 2862.)

VEGAS BOWL T-shirts, $9; sweatshirts, $19.95. Contact Greg Evans,
Student Activities, before Dec. 17 with sizes.

FOR SALE: 1984 BMW318i Sedan 2D, 4-cycl. 1.8 liter 5-speed, AC, power
steering, cruise control, sliding sun roof, all records, excellent condition.
$3,500. Contact Connie Clark, Bus. Tech. 2221, or 343-9454. Contact
after Jan. 1 or before Dec. 15.

1993 TOYOTA TRUCK, SB DX, 5-spd, canopy and bedliner, 34,000 miles,
excellent condition, $7,800. Stan Swank, Science, 2051, or 338-8355 home.

FREE SQUASH: Large Hubbards, some others. Bob Way, Co-op, 2203,
or 895-2352.

TAKING ORDERS for evergreen Christmas wreaths. $25. Cali April Costa, Institutional
Advancement, at 836-7636 or 836-7658.

FOR THE YOUNGER ONE to get started. Just in time for XmasI Nintendo with 5 games, 2 controls
and more! All for $75! Rick Venturi, SES, 2101, or 484-6024.

PLAYER PIANO for sale. Wurlitzer-Kingston circa 1915, mahogany, good condition, includes 100
piano rolls, $1,200. Terry Grove, CF, 2603, or 345-9361 eves.

THE DAILY publishes Dec. 22 & 29 and resumes the M-W-Th schedule on Jan. 5. Deadline is
noon of the day prior to publication. E-mail submissions to the daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210 or fax to 744-4170. To attach a flyer, call to reserve the
next available issue. JoanAschim, Editor, 2591; Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Monday, December 22, 1997 Edited by Angela Miller

This week;

* Check the on-line calendar at

http;//www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.I

Condolences

It is with deep regret that the loss of Bobby Foster is announced. Bobby passed away
the night of December 15 at his home. He was surrounded by his family and friends throughout
the evening. Bobby has been an important part of the Health, Physical Education & Athletic
Department for about 27 years, and will be dearly missed.

The funeral will be held on Monday, December 22 at 10 a.m.. The Celebration of Life

Service will be held at St. Paul Catholic Church, 1201 Satre in northeast Eugene (Coburg Rd to
Bailey Laneto Satre). A reception will follow at the Double Tree Inn on Gateway Rd (formally
known as Gateway Red Lion) at 11:30 a.m. Condolences may sent the Foster Family at 3211
Kentwood Drive, Eugene 97401. If you have questions, feel free to contact Patrick Lanning at
2547 or at home 334-5098.
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Curriculum Approval
Committee to meet

The next Curriculum Approval
Committee meeting will be on
Wednesday, January 7 from 3:15-4:45

p.m. in the Boardroom. If you have
questions, contact Curriculum and

Scheduling at 2362.

stone sculpture exhibit
on display in January

A collection of stone sculpture
by artist M.J. Anderson will be

exhibited at the Art Department Gallery
January 5-30. An artist lecture will be

held on Wednesday, Jan. 21 at 1 p.m.
in FOR 308. Following the lecture will
be a reception for the artist in the Art
Gallery. The artist lecture series is

sponsored in part by ASLCC.

M.J. Anderson is an accomplished carver who lives and does her work in Nahalem,

Oregon. "I am an artist carving with with personal, social and political themes," says Anderson.
I carve stone as I feel it is the least artificial of art forms. While classical imagery of the figure

is predominantly from a male perspective, my work is that of a woman carving the story of
woman in the first person." The soft, curving forms of the female body are apparent in
Anderson's work, but removed from youthful perfection. Breasts sag and abdomens swell. Ms.
Anderson continues, "My work with the female torso has evolved into a celebration of woman

her own terms rather than an image imposed upon her. I attempt a direct presentation of
woman's essence and endurance, unapologetic and grounded in her being."

Art Department Gallery hours are Mondays through Thursdays from 8 a.m.-10 p.m. and
Fridays from 8 a.m.-5 p.m. For more information, call 2409.

on
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Synergy Training deadline
The last day to sign up for the Jan. 12 Synergy Training is Jan. 5. To reserve a space,

contact Gail Campbell, OAAEO, at 2040, or e-mail her to that effect.

W-2 notice

The 1997 W-2's will be mailed to the address as shown on your December checks or

LADD statements. If this is not your correct address, please call Personnel Services at 2211 and

give us your new address. You may also want to update the number of exemptions you are
claiming by filling out a new W-4 for the new year.

CLOSURES

The Art Department will be closed Friday,
Jan. 2. The covering department will be
Performing Arts, 2209.

FOR SALE: Panasonic KXP1180 dot

matrix printer for sale. Comes with tractor
feed labels. $50. Internal fax modem,
9600/2400. $10. 461-4649or Jana, Math,
2393.

Women's Center holiday schedule will be as
follows: Closed Dec. 22-26; Open Dec. 29
and 30 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m.; Dec. 31 from 9
a.m.-3 p.m.; closed Jan. 1 and 2. The

center will reopen at 8 a.m. on Jan. 5 for
regular winter term hours.

FOR SALE: Panasonic KXP1180 dot

matrix printer for sale. Comes with tractor
feed labels. $50. 461-4649 or Jana Nelson,
2393.

GREAT CHRISTMAS GIFT - Sega ..two
paddles, one is turbo. Includes four
games..$75 obo
Ann Farmen Augard 6878393 or 2246,
Computer Services

Curriculum & Scheduling hours during the
winter break: Dec. 29-open 9 a.m.-3 p.m.;
Dec. 30-open 9 a.m.-3 p.m.; Dec. 31-
closed; Jan. 2, open 9 a.m.-3 p.m.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES ONLY:

● Administrative Support Specialist,
Counseling,(Position is through
8/21/2001). This is a .80 FTE position.
Closes today.

● Lead Groundskeeper, Campus
Services, closes 1/7/98

WE ARE LOOKING for a good used color
monitor for an IBM 386..Ann Farmen

Augard, Computer Svcs., 2246/687-8393.

CHRISTMAS TREE PICK-UP - Emerald

City Volleyball Club will again be picking up
trees Dec. 26th - Jan. 10th. We are asking
for a $4.50 donation. To have your tree
picked up, call 747-2087. Darlene Baker,
College Finance, 2614.OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

● Computer Help Desk Coordinator,
Computer Services, closes 1/7/98 FOR SALE 87 CHEVY NOVA.

Runs great! New brakes, clutch, muffler.
90,000 miles, red 4-dr, 5-spd. $2,400. Call
345-8818. W. Loren, H&PE, 2549.

ADS

ENTERTAINMENT discount coupon books
may be purchased from the LCC
Foundation for $35. These make excellent

Christmas gifts. Coupons provide discounts
for food, lodging and travel. For every book
sold, the Foundation receives $7 toward

College Fund scholarships. To purchase,
call 2226 or drop by ADM 205.

HOUSEMATE to share home, gardens with
professional and cat. Near park, river.
Clean, mature, non-smokers. $280 + 1/2

util. Call 686-5125. W. Loren, H&PE, 2549

STUDIO APARTMENT for rent: Quiet,

comfortable, own garden space. $320 1st,
last and deposit, 344-5846, gail
shilliday@library_ma@lcc.

MOVING, MUST SELL!! Almost new "Air

Walker" low impact exerciser. Great way to
walk indoors and save your knees. $100.
Call Pat at 683-5311. (Randa Law, Training
and Development)

FOR THE YOUNGER ONE to get started.
Just in time for Xmas! Nintendo with 5

games, 2 controls and more! All for $75!
Rick Venturi, SES, 2101, or 484-6024.LOOKING FOR GOOD HOMES for 2

kittens. One is part Siamese and the other
is a tabby, approximately 8-12 weeks old.
Prefer homes with adults only. Will help
with shots and spaying or neutering.
Please call Della Mathews, Foodservices at

2670 or Nita Arntzen, Records Managemet
at 345-5041.

THE DAILY publishes Dec. 29 and resumes
the M-W-Th schedule on Jan. 5. Deadline

is noon of the day prior to publication. E-
mail submissions to the daily@instadv„ma,
or Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210
or fax to 744-4170. Joan Aschim, Editor,

2591; Angela Miller, Assistant Editor, 2268.


